HAYWARDS HEATH AND BEECH HURST BOWLS CLUB

MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON 10TH MARCH  2022

IN THE BOWLS PAVILION.
Present: John Milsom, Basil Larkins, Jennie Evans, Graham Brown Graham Barton, Tara de Silva,   Mick Coomber, .Jill Saunders, Peter Nichols.

Apologies: David Waite

 Chairman's Opening Remarks:   

John Milson welcomed the committee  and is looking forward to the start of the season.  He, Basil and Jennie attended meetings with the council and the Patenque club in the last month.

Tina Milsom attended this meeting to discuss the catering arrangements for the season.

Minutes of the previous meeting   Signed as being a true record.

Matters arising.   

Additional words needed to be added to February's minutes

Match Secretary:-  Spriggs Division 3 only cancelled.

Correspondence:-   Badged ladies to play in county games.  

 Treasurer's Report:
Little financial movements have taken place since last month and our cumulative deficit  remains high. HSBC have confirmed that they have changed the mandates on the bank account and that John Milson and Jennie Evans and himself were now signatories on cheques.  Basil gave the committee Statement of Asset & Liabilities Report.

Secretary's Report:
Jennie Evans reported that the transfer of computer work  has happened but Jennie still has Doreen Kingshott's name on the emails that Jennie is sending.  We are hoping that this problem will be resolved soon.

Match Secretary's Report:
Graham Barton reported that the fixture book is a work in progress.  It was confirmed that Tara de Silva will be looking after the Ladies membership.  Entry for the Stuart Oxley Competition will be handled by Tony Ashby and a notice was put on the board for any one who wished to enter.  The sign up sheets for games have been amended to show preferred position for playing and an indication if you are able to give lift to away games.

Captain's Report: 
Nothing to report at the meeting.                                                                           

Bar Manager's Report:
 Mick Coomber reported good bar takings on the Soup and Quiz day.  Payment by card machine is in use.  Basil Larkin will email to Mick the machine balance each month.      Action Basil Larkins             
Premisses Administrator Report:
The electrical rewiring update has now been dropped as too expensive at present.        P/F

An email to be sent to David Waite requesting the details of the kitchen hot water boiler as this is becoming a priority.                                                                                         Action Jennie Evans    

Delegate Report:   Mid Sussex            Nothing to report

                              Ladies Meetings    Nothing to report

Correspondence    None received.

Any Other Business:

A sub committee will be formed of Peter Nichols, Anne Boseman, Basil Larkins and Jill Saunders to discuss and take forward recruitment ideas for the club membership.

The tea rota will be organised by Jill Saunders. All cakes and milk will be bought for home games by the persons on the tea rota with reimbursement by the Treasurer.                Action Jill Saunders

Drinks for visiting teams will become personal choice. 

The shed has been cleaned out and is far easier to use.

There are new foot mats for competitions.

The club will represented at the Haywards Heath Town day.

Captain's day cups will be updated for use this season.                                     Action Basil Larkins

Three people have lists for the Captain's Day, Tara, Jill and Tina, they will combined into one list and invitation letters will be sent out for the day by Graham Brown.              Action Graham Brown

The Constitution is still a work in progress and Jill Saunders will now be involved.  

A request that the minutes of the meetings be forwarded to all members was agreed.  Basil Larkins will see if they can be put on the  web site                                                       Action    Basil Larkins

John Milsom proposed new furniture in the bar area replacing the old brown tables and a new

cabinet in the dining room,  .This was agreed by the committee                       Action John Milsom

Basil will organise the new web site address which will be hhbowls.com        Action Basil Larkins

Meeting finished at 11.40.The 

Next meeting 14th April 2022.

.

